
 17th September 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another week has come and gone here at school (where do the days go!). The children have continued to 

be settled and content in their new classes and the regular rhythms of school life are taking shape. Today, 

it was encouraging to see so many of our pupils taking part in ‘Jeans for Genes day’, with the money 

raised going directly to support children with genetic disorders.  

This morning the PFA hosted their Annual General Meeting. Bev Lang (Chair) and Rachel Brightwell 

(Treasurer/Secretary) stepped back from their roles, having served for 6 years. A new Chair, Ed Pearce, 

was appointed and positions of Treasurer and Secretary were filled. The PFA are very much looking      

forward to the year ahead and the activities and events that will take place to raise funds for the school. 

As a school, we would like to thank Bev, Rachel and the outgoing committee for their sterling efforts over 

the last 6 years and we look forward to working with the new PFA moving forward.  

Parents who access the school for collecting pupils via the main blue gate near the Early Years classes, 

please remember that when the gate opens at 2.50pm, it is just for parents of Early Years children to    

enter. Staff on the gate will ask parents of other year groups to wait until just before 3pm as KS2 pupils 

may still be in PE lessons on the playground until that time, and you can then walk round to your           

children’s classes. Thank you all for your support and cooperation with our new drop off and collection 

system.  

As a school we always have so many initiatives running! You can always check out our Facebook page and 

website to find out more. A few of our key initiatives this year are listed below, with more information 

about these projects coming your way soon: 

 OPAL – a new play initiative to support children’s collaboration, risk taking and understanding of the 

outdoors 

 Forest Schools – a way of engaging with nature and understanding the world around us 

 Whole school nurture approach – creating the safest and best environments for children to learn 

and grow in their understanding of themselves and others 

 A pre-loved uniform shop will be opening on the school site 

 

We hope that you and your families have a relaxing weekend. 

The Leadership Team  

 



Important dates:  

Summer Term 

Genes for Jeans Day: Friday 17th September 2021 

Autumn Half Term: Monday 18th—Friday 29th October 2021 

Closing date for secondary school admissions: 31st October 2021 

Children return : Monday 1st November 2021 

Christmas Holiday:  Monday 20th December—Tuesday 4th January 

2022 

Non-pupil day: Tuesday 4th January 2022 (INSET day) 

Children return : Wednesday 5th January 2022 

February Half Term: Monday 14th February—Friday 18th February 

2022 

Children return: 21st February 2022 

Easter Holidays: Monday 4th April– Monday 18th April 2022 

Children return: Tuesday 19th April 2022 

May Half Term: Monday 30th May– Friday 3rd June 2022 

Children return: Monday 6th June 2022 

Non Pupil days: Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 2022 (INSET days) 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19 

there have been some changes to our 

school dates.   

Now more than ever, we need to encourage our       

children to see a future full of purpose, hope and       

opportunity. We will be raising the profile of some               

aspirational roles to motivate our children to think 

about and work towards aims for their future. 

Do you have a job role that might be considered quite 

competitive to get into or creative or different to the 

type of work our children generally talk about, as well 

as rewarding? Are you willing to give up an hour or so 

of your time to inspire the children of East Tilbury Pri-

mary School? If your answers to these questions are 

'yes', or you know somebody else who might be able to 

help, please contact Dr Emmanuel via the school office. 

We really do need your help! 

Jeans for Genes 

 

Today we have raised 
£340 for Jeans for 
Genes.   

 

Well done ETPS! 





Yay! We have successfully completed our second week 
in Reception and what a busy week we have had! This 
week, we have focussed on the book, The Colour     
Monster by Anna Llenas. It is a book all about           
exploring our feelings and representing feelings 
through colour. It sparked lots of discussions like, 
when we might feel a certain way, why we might feel 
the way(s) we do, how we express or see those      
feelings, and how we can manage them. We have been practising writing our 
names, too.  

In maths, we have been learning about numbers up to 10; recognising them,   
having a go at writing them and counting showing one to one correspondence – 
lots of us have been very good at this!  



 

 

 

This week in Science, year 2 have been          

learning about living things, non living things 

and things that were never alive. We went 

outside to investigate what we could find and 

identified a range of things in these categories.   

We then sorted them and categorised them 

correctly.  This half term, we are focusing on 

Geography. This week, we have been 

using Atlases to find the countries of 

the United Kingdom and their capital 

cities.  

 

 

In Mathematics Year 3 worked on 

improving their Place Value      

understanding with dienes and 

place value charts. We also looked at how to partition a number to help us solve 

calculations.  

249 = 200 +40+9     296 = 200 + 90 +6 

       

An activity that we all enjoyed was ex-

ploring our drawing skills; the use of   

different lines to create a variety of  

patterns seemed calming and relaxing.  



4MR’s playlist 

of songs about 

friendship. 

 

I can tell that we are gonna 

be friends—White Stripes 

You’ve got a friend in me—

Randy Newman 

Friends—Justice 

Count on me—Bruno Mars 

Get by with a little help from 

my friends—The Beatles 

Umbrella—Rihanna 

We made a friendship 

web… it was a tangled 

mess! Shows how 

friendly we are though. 

 



 

This week Year 5 have been looking at fantasy narratives; focusing on the weird and 

wonderful characters and the types of settings that can be used. We have spent time 

creating our own unique characters - which are amazing! We discussed the special 

features that our characters would have, what their personalities would be like, what 

they would look like and we even gave them superpowers. This is going to help us to 

write our fantasy narratives in our next few lessons.  

 

The children have been working extremely hard with their maths assessments this 

week, consolidating their year 4 knowledge and proving what they could remember 

from last year. 

 

This week, we had our first PE lesson of the school year. Pupils have been taking part 

in team games and core skills. Classes 5CP and 5NB took part in games using team-

work to try and score the most points. Classes 5TH and 5BG spent their lesson play-

ing ball games. The children enjoyed the challenges involved and are already looking 

forward to next weeks lesson. 

 

All of the children have had another amazing week. 

Keep up the great work Year 5!  

  



Year 6 Year 6 Year 6 
 

This week, Year 6 have settled further into regular lesson routines. 

They have completed assessments in Maths, Grammar and Reading. 

We have enjoyed this as it has meant that we have begun using our 

current skills and learning new ones from the Year 6 curriculum to 

enhance our learning. These assessments allowed us to check the 

learning that we remember from last year and to identify any areas 

of the curriculum that need to be addressed as the year progresses 

in preparation for our SATs in May.  

  

During our Maths learning, we 
carried on with our Place 

Value unit to reinforce our 
understanding of the value of 
digits within numbers. This 
week’s focus was rounding 
numbers to the nearest 10, 
100, 1000 and 10000. Here 
are some examples of our 

fabulous Maths skills: 

   Continuing with our topic of World War Two, we spent our History 

lesson this week researching which countries were the Allied forces 

and which were the Axis forces. We learnt that many countries in 

the continent of Europe were involved amongst others around the 

world. This was very interesting for us because of the links some of 

us have with countries around, whether we or our parents were 

born in one of the countries that we studied.   



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and 

above in their efforts. We are very proud of them for their    

achievements and thought they deserved an extra-special mention! 

RJG Amelia O For settling into Reception.   

RMB Riley P For being a great role model to his peers.   

RFC Lunah R For always being ready to learn at the carpet.   

REC Freya R For joining in confidently during carpet sessions and supporting her peers. 

1FK Gracie B For great effort this week.  

1CH Stanley H For always putting maximum effort into all the work he does.   

1GC Albie R For settling extremely well into his new school.   

1BA Priya L  For settling well into her new class.   

2VC Teddy S For being a good role model.    

2NL Jaiden C For his excellent listening skills and enthusiasm towards his learning.  

2RS Bobby G For his great work in maths this week.   

3RM K For her brilliant manners.   

3SH Dolly D For establishing herself as a positive role-model.    

3NM Jacob H For consistent great effort in all subjects.   

4JP Irmak K For using a range of features within her writing.   

4MR Oscar H For using super words in his English writing.   

4SA Lexi T For showing resilience and a growth mind set in maths.   

5CP Kalam C For working hard and having a positive attitude within the first two weeks.  

5NB Pheobe P For outstanding effort across all of her lessons; being a great role model to her 

peers.   

5SG Muhammas M For settling back into routines after a long absence.  

5TH Ariah C  

Darcie B 

For showing a mature and energetic start to their time in year 5.   

6LC Leo C 

Miley M 

For always working hard and trying their best.   

6JM AWC For making an excellent start at East Tilbury Primary School. 

6VP Kristupas M Demonstrating self-help during our first round of Year 6 assessments.   



 
Last week, Year 1 through to Year 6 elected a pupil from each class to represent them in the 

School Council.  

Congratulations to the following children who will have been nominated to represent their class 

on the School Council.   

1BA Penelope AB Logan M 

1CH Sherlyn C Ryan D 

1FK Greta R Will M 

1GC Aariya-Rae M Isla-Rose F 

2VC Elena R Sonny S 

2RS Isla D Kaitlyn 

2NL Sara E Evie T 

3SH Cohen B Nathaniel L 

3RM Bryce Isabelle 

3NM Pebbles G Tom D-W 

4SA Alexander Jasson 

4MR Keira G Jack L 

4JP Anastasia Jamie F 

5TH Enzo W Valerija A 

5BG Stanley K Keira G 

5CP Tallulah W-D Teddy L 

5NB Jakub J Darcy B 

6LC Henry H Riley R 

6JM Aoife WC Abbie K 

6VP Sebastian S Lacey M  









 

PE Kit 

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school and it fits properly. Children 

have regular growth spurts and ill fitting clothing can leave them embarrassed or 

unable to move as freely as they would like.  

Hair 

Hair must be tied back for PE if it is likely to go in your child’s eyes. This is to keep 

them safe.  

Earrings 

We recommend that earrings are not worn on PE days. Taking earrings out is time 

consuming and fiddly for many children and earrings are easily lost. Recently 

pierced ears can be taped for the first month after piercing but the tape must be 

provided by the parent/carer. We cannot provide this. 

Extra– curricular clubs 

Parents will now have had the opportunity to sign their children up for a club. Can 

parents please ensure they collect their children on time from the normal place 

for their year group.  Pupils not attending a club for 2 consecutive weeks are in 

danger of losing their place. 

PE days 

Monday— 2VC, 2RS, 4MR and 4SA 

Tuesday—1FK, 1BA, 4JP, 5NB and 5CP 

Wednesday—RT, RG, 1GC, 1CH, 5Bg and 5TH 

Thursday— year 3 and 2NL 

Friday— RC and RB and year 6 

 

 



OPAL Outdoor Play and Learning Launch  2021 

Dear Parents, 

We are about to launch an exciting new project to make our play times even bet-

ter, in conjunction with OPAL. (http://outdoorplayandlearning.org.uk/). OPAL has 

won the best active schools’ programme in Europe award and been cited in two 

Parliamentary Reports as outstanding practice. OPAL is working closely with Sport England to pro-

mote more active childhoods.  

We strongly believe that: "Play is freely chosen, personally directed, intrinsically motivated behaviour 

that actively engages the child. Play can be fun or serious. Through play children explore so-

cial, material and imaginary worlds and their relationship with them, elaborating all the while a 

flexible range of responses to the challenges they encounter. By playing, children learn and 

develop as individuals, and as members of the community" (Play Council 2001). 

The project will start in June. and our hopes are that this project will change the way we think and 

how we play together. To facilitate this project we will need to buy some new resources, move some 

things around on the playground and we will also require some loose parts. Loose parts are any ma-

terials that can be easily moved, combined, and incorporated into children's free play. The items we 

are looking for will enable us to enjoy a wider range of play experiences during playtime (see below 

for some examples): 

Suitcases of any size and type, anything on wheels/castors 

Plastic milk crates and keyboards 

Briefcases, especially hard cased ones 

Cones and Noodles (the type you use in the swimming pool!) 

kitchen pots, pans, baking trays, work tables, wooden spoons, chopping boards 

Tools like spades, trowels and brooms 

Tubes of various sizes and various materials, buckets, nets and ropes 

Fabric (large sheets/brightly coloured fabric) 

Foam sheets / body boards 

Wooden pallets and cable drums 

Guttering and pegs (to help to set up dens) 

 

N.B. Anything that will shatter or is sharp is NOT suitable.  

We will be holding another collection week during the week beginning Monday 28th June……. The 

sooner we do this, the sooner the children will be able to play with the items! Please do not bring your 

donations in before this date as we will have nowhere to store them. If objects are really large, such 

as wooden pallets, we will ensure that there is someone available to help you carry them into school. 

There will be more information to follow at a parents session later in the year. We are really excited 

about this project and hope that you will support us in our efforts to improve playtimes for all children.   

http://outdoorplayandlearning.org.uk/




 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times 
and locations for our food-
bank centres. Everyone who 
comes to the foodbank for 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates & Mrs Dawson  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Stevens is the EYFS Designated Lead.  

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


